
MINERA COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF PROJECTS MEETING, 3 DECEMBER 2020 

Held by telephone conference, commencing 1930 hrs 

Present: Cllrs J Edwards (Chair), W Blaze, D Kelly, H Field, J Belton, A Roberts 

Apologies for absence: Cllrs W Ollerhead, J Marsh, H Eustace 

Clerk: Mr D Hinchliffe 

1. To consider the conditions required for the release of retention monies held against 

project completion of the Minera play area renovations 

Following a short discussion of the condition of the new equipment and the efforts of Play and 

Leisure to re-set grass mats and re-tension the zipwire ahead of WCBC being able to re-open the 

play area, it was proposed by Cllr H Field and seconded by Cllr W Blaze that the Clerk be authorised 

to organise payment to Play and Leisure of the remaining sum due for the works undertaken. 

2. To review the status of the New Brighton kiosk project and determine next steps 

Following a short discussion of the current situation with respect to quotations for the necessary 

works, together with uncertainties as to the condition of the paint and residual glass in the kiosk, the 

Clerk was asked to undertake research in an attempt to produce new quotations for presentation to 

a future Council meeting. 

3. To review the status of the Local Places for Nature project and determine next steps 

The Clerk updated the meeting that the garden was set to be ready to install before the end of July. 

A number of potential sites were discussed as alternatives to placing it within the school grounds, as 

had originally been envisaged. The Clerk therefore undertook to assess the suitability and availability 

of the various options tabled, and to keep Councillors advised of progress in selecting the final 

location. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.10pm 


